
11th July 2025 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

What a week it has been! It has been so busy it seems to have passed by in a flash. From 

Italian week in Nursery to Guy, the crepe man, visiting Key Stage 2 to our Rocksteady   

concert and our choir joining the rest of the Pele Trust at the Kaleidoscope concert. On top 

of all this we also had the normal classroom activities and work going on as well. Well done 

to all of the children this week for their hard work! 

Well done to our Year 6 children who received their Key Stage 2 SATs results this week. 

You worked so hard and we are really proud of you all. 

We are pleased welcome Miss Cook to our teaching staff team for September 2025. She 

will be in school for moving up morning and is looking forward to meeting her class. 

You will be receiving your child’s school report tonight. While the report will look similar to 

ones you have received in the past, staff have written it using a new system which is being 

introduced across the Pele Trust. While the reports have been rigorously checked we would 

ask for your patience if there are any errors which may have slipped through. You will       

receive a link and then have to enter your child’s date of birth to access the report.  

You will also receive information about your child’s class teacher for next year.  

Well done to our Golf team who took part in a Pele Trust competition at Close House last 

Friday. Not only did they have a great time but they also came  joint first!  

I hope that you have had the opportunity this week to visit the Kaleidoscope exhibition at 

Ponteland High School. I was impressed by the amazing art of not only our children but 

from children across the Trust. Our choir joined the other Pele Trust Primaries and the High 

School choir at a fantastic concert last night. They enjoyed performing together, meeting 

other children and were great ambassadors for our school. 

This year the school has been able to offer a wide variety of trips, visitors, sporting           

activities including swimming. These have been possible thanks to your contributions and 

have enriched the education of the children, without your help these could not go ahead. 

We look forward to building upon this next year.  

Well done to Year 2 for the best attendance this week: 98.8%. 

Well done to Year 1 and Year 5 for the best attendance for this year: 97.3%. 

I hope that you enjoy reading this flyer and have a relaxing weekend. 

Mr. A. Wheatley,  

Headteacher    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



We continue to focus on attendance and punctuality so please remember that our School starts 

at 8.55am (9am for Nursery) and anyone arriving after this time will be marked as late. 

 

Attendance for this week is summarised below: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please see the graphic below which shows the significant impact of absence over time . 

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 

Class 
Attendance 

this week 
Class  

Attendance 

this week 

Attendance 

this year 

Attendance 

this year 

Nursery

(Hedgehogs) 
98.2% 

Year 3 

(Gibside) 
98.4% 95.7% 96.3% 

Reception 

(Owls) 
86.4% 

Year 4 

(Lindisfarne) 
94.8% 94.8% 95.8% 

Year 1 

(Wallington) 
98.7% 

Year 5 

(Bamburgh) 
98.5% 97.3% 97.3% 

Year 2 

(Cragside) 
98.8% 

Year 6 

(Dunstanburgh) 
98.6% 96.4% 97.1% 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 
Let’s Go and Explore with Reception 
We’ve had another exciting week exploring our ‘Let’s Go and Explore topic’ This 
week, our theme was trains. The children used the construction area to make 
trains.  They got artistic with the wooden blocks using them with paint to stamp a 
train picture. The children explored patterns and counting by building Numicon 
train designs. 
We ended the week with an exciting trip to the Locomotion museum where the 
children saw real trains up close and brought their learning to life. 
Thank you to all the parents who gave up their day to come on the trip, we        
couldn’t do it without you. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Building Bridges in Year 1  

Over the last couple of weeks Year 1 have been working hard to design their own 

bridge out of Lego, wooden blocks and paper. This week everybody made their 

own bridge, they all showed great resilience and kept trying and adapting 

their plan to make a stable bridge. Well done Year 1!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Poetry with Year 3 

This week in Year 3 we have been creating some fabulous poetry ready for    

Heddon’s Culture Festival at the end of August. The work will be displayed  as 

part of the exhibition so we hope you go and see our work!  

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Fantastic French with Year 4! 

Ooh la la! Year 4 loved their experience with Le Petit Creperie this week. They 

learnt lots of facts about France and it was amazing to see how confident they 

have become in their conversational French!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

Archery with Year 5 

After a busy week filled with writing biographies and converting units in Maths, it 

was a real treat to enjoy an exciting, sun-soaked afternoon this Friday. We had a 

fantastic time during our archery session—it's safe to say some of us preferred it 

to being indoors working on our handwriting! Roll on next week as we head into 

the final days of Year 5. Thank you all for your hard work and positive attitudes!    

 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

A Busy Week in Year 6 

 We have had a fun week in Year 6, starting with a visit to St James’ Park on 

Tuesday. We toured the stadium, including a visit to the changing rooms and    

going pitch side. We also had a visit from La Petite Creperie on Wednesday and 

got to sample some delicious crepes!  Have a restful weekend Year 6, and I look 

forward to seeing you for your final week of primary school next week!   

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 



 

 

 

 

 
This week saw the culmination of the Kaleidoscope project.  

The Pele Trust choirs came together at the High School to sing together. It was wonderful to 

see the children mixing with each other as well as having a chance to catch up with a number 

of our past pupils who were great role models. The singing was amazing and a great way to 

close the project. 

 

I hope that you got an opportunity to visit the exhibition this week to see the art work from 

across the Pele Trust. It was fantastic to see our children’s art on display as part of the           

exhibition. The innovative photographs of our art work and a description of it in the display    

brochure was really interesting.  

 

A huge thanks to all the staff in school who have been working on this project with the children 

this year. A special thanks to Mrs. Henney who has co-ordinated all the art work done in school 

for the project. 

‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 

        1 Corinthians 16:14 
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‘Let all that you do be done with love’ 
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Dates for your Diary - Summer Term  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

Monday 14th July 2025 Moving Up Morning 

Monday 14th July 2025 Heddon’s Got Talent Final (for children only) 

Tuesday 15th July 2025 Music and Drama Showcase at 5pm in School Hall 

Thursday 17th July 2025 Year 6 Leavers Assembly in School Hall at 2pm 

w/c Monday 21st July 2025 SUMMER HOLIDAYS 


